Atlanta Region BoD meeting Minutes

March 12, 2014
In attendance:

Rick Mitchell

Carol Cone

Jim Creighton

Karyn Hudson

Brian Cembor 

Phil Creighton

Jim Murphy

Larry Pulliam

AJ Schramm 



Via phone – Nick Voigt, Wes Stuckey, Randall Prince, Jim Eckert

RE Rick Mitchell called the meeting to order at 7:40pm

Motion  & 2nd to approve February’s meeting minutes – motion passed

RE’s Opening Remarks

The National Convention was not well attended, with the exception of the Saturday meetings. We are classified as a Jumbo Region, however the Jumbo classification is now applied to Regions with 800+ members.  There was then some discussion about new things coming from National at a later date.

Rick read a paper about “Club Race Experience” events.  This is a program for people who may be interested in SCCA racing to get a taste of the experience via a race style event. It’s an opportunity to bring new people into club racing. There was discussion about holding Club Trials/Time Trials events.

Rick has been checking the Region’s email & is forwarding some items to individuals to handle.

Treasurer – Carol Cone reported that Solo has held two events, which were quite profitable.  We’ve paid Road Atlanta the track rental for our first upcoming event. She discussed the Region’s credit card account and stated the need to get Brian Cembor’s name removed as a signer on the account. She proposed having three signers; herself, Rick Mitchell & Nick Voigt. Nick suggested that instead of himself, it would be better to have AJ Schramm as a signer. There was then some discussion about renewing our Sam’s Club membership. A motion was made as well as a 2nd to have three signers added to the credit card. Those signers to be Carol Cone, Rick Mitchell & AJ Schramm. Motion passed. There was then discussion regarding DNO insurance and getting quotes for a policy to cover the Board members.

Marketing – Jim Murphy stated he would like to ask Bill Bounds to join his team for Marketing & Membership. He’s looking into the idea of talking to colleges about forming Chapters of Atlanta Region. This may be a way to increase our Membership numbers. Phil Creighton mentioned there has been some interest from GA Southern. There was then discussion about approaching vocational schools to get new folks interested, possible as new Tech workers. Jim said he has four members on his Committee at this point. 

Rick stated he’d received an email from a long time member, Charlton Jones. Charlton has a lifetime SCCA (National) membership. There was then some discussion about the possibility of creating some form of Atlanta Region Lifetime Membership policy. There was mention made of possibly having this done via a nomination process. It was decided to table this matter until next month. Rick Mitchell then made a Motion, which was 2nd, to waive the Region’s 2014 membership dues for Charlton Jones. Motion then passed, with one no vote by Nick Voigt.

Website – Randall Prince reported the Region’s website is now up to date. He’s added events to the schedule online. He’s also updated the Region’s Facebook page. There was a request made for Randall to remove the Pro IT name from the website and replace it with CCPS.

Solo – Tim Smith sent Rick an email stating all is going well with SOLO. Randall reported on some specific areas of improvement.

Race – Nick Voigt reported there are 273 entrants registered for the Majors event at Road Atlanta. Volunteers are low at this point, but he’s sending out emails asking for workers.  He has instituted a Driver Concierge position, which will be run from the base of the tower. The person who will be handling this position will be there to assist both Drivers & Workers, answering questions and giving out grid sheets. We are looking to add a SARRC to the May event that has not been approved.

Rally Cross – Wes Stuckey reported there’s an event planned for April 6th. He also reported that he met with Flip from Road Atlanta about a possible event site there. The site suggested by Road Atlanta wouldn’t work for their event. There was discussion about having an exhibit at a Walter Mitty event as well as at SOLO events.

Old Business

2013 Awards Party

Karyn Hudson reported that she & Tim Smith are working to come up with a date that doesn’t conflict with any Race, SOLO or other Region events to hold an awards party at Manuel’s Tavern. 

Superlatives Awards – T&S has submitted a nomination; others have been asked to submit nominations. There was some discussion regarding development of a list of categories.

Carol Cone asked if anyone would like any financial information from her on a monthly basis at our meetings. Jim Creighton said he’d like her to make a monthly P&L statement available that includes YTD totals.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:47pm

Respectfully submitted,

Karyn Hudson

